Lions Bay PAC Meeting – April 25, 2014
 

Present: Kim Thompson (Chair), Heather Hood (Vice-Chair/Fun Food Coordinator), Amber Pascual (Head teacher), Sonia Southam(Head teacher), Scott Ando, Karyn Jones, Iva Liskova, Montserrat Powell, Nicola Jakob, Jennie Cipolla, Marija Bonner, Andrea Klas, Lori Atherton, Tracy Ganske, Shannon Nering, Kirsten Edwards, Vlad, Stephanie Leavitt

 

1.0 Meeting called to order 9:15am
 

2.0 Approval of the minutes from February 6, 2014
Approved by Tracy, Seconded by Shannon

 

3.0 Approval of the Agenda
Approved by Stephanie, Seconded by Lori

 

4.0 School Field Upgrade
Scott Ando spoke about this project: Karl Buhr is leading a few volunteers in upgrading the school field. Minor upgrades at the moment but looking to fundraise and make bigger improvements like dugouts, bleachers, etc. They are progressing as much as we can for the rest of the season.  Major renovations will likely be undertaken in the fall.  They will be looking for support and volunteers for fundraising.
Karl suggested that we contribute money from our SD45 reserve fund to the upgrade.  They estimate $30-40K for entire job.  
There is a history of the field.  School-owned but village maintains it.  If we are going to put all this money in we need to ensure that it is maintained.
  

Parents originally put in the field and the agreement is that the village can use the field when school is not in session.  It is a community field and a huge asset for all ages.  Concerns were raised regarding uncertainty as to who is responsible for the various maintenance jobs.  This is important to the longevity of the upgrades.

Kim made a motion to use PAC funds towards upgrading school field: unanimous in favor.
5.0 Head teacher report
Kids starting to use the tools PAC purchased and they love building with the scrap wood.  Jon Wescott and Harold Gienger are helping a few times a week.  Harold will be doing a chain saw demonstration on the field at some point.  If anyone has any thin scrap wood, please bring in what you have.
Early Entrepreneurs Experiment led by the 2/3's is having a fundraiser on May 9th from 5-7pm.  Early ticket sales will be discounted.  Trying to get parents to help sell tickets in the community in the evenings.  Friday seems busy, may need to switch to another day.  Final details coming soon.
Lions Bay video - Shannon and Josh are helping to create a video of the school to have on hand to present to the Board, other communities, new entry kindergartens, etc.  More information will come out as this develops.

T-shirt update.  Thank you to Montserrat and Tanya.  The design will be all the words that students and parents contributed formed into the braches of a tree.  Coming soon.

Environmental Learning exhibit in June – this will be an evening event similar to a Science Fair.  May need to do 2 events, one during the day and one at night to accommodate parents’ schedules.

June 20th will be Sports Day.  We are partnering with Gleneagles so the kids will be bussed to GE.  We will help support Gleneagles with that event.
Talent Show is May 21st from 1pm to 2:30pm.  Lego tables that the school no longer uses will be auctioned off during this time.
Bucket filler May 30th.
6.0 Treasurer's Report
John not in attendance, so Kim shared report.  We have $4K in PAC account and $6K in SD45 account.

We made $379 at pancake breakfast.  We are on track for the budget for the year. Still need to collect a few of the Experience Fees.
 

Pam has been trying to find the yoga mats at a cost that we can afford.  $800 is the cheapest we can find in Canada.  We are short on money to get them so we are not going to get them now.  It seems like it is not a priority at this time given the other needs.  It was suggested that a yoga mat is put it on the School Supply List for next year.

6.0 Daycare
There looks to be significant interest in Before- and After-school Care.  Daycare has not been as well subscribed.  Not all the Playschool registrants got their forms in.  At this point we cannot say what will happen for sure.  10 people signed up and paid for Before- and After-school Care.  Need to progress some areas within playschool to make it more cost effective.
7.0 Blank greeting cards  
Tracy has the samples here.  We have 800 to sell.  They will be at the store, available at the office, and we will sell them at the Arts and Garden Festival on June 1st.  Cost-wise we need to decide how to sell them and how we get them out there.  Tracy has put a webpage together so we will send the link out to everyone. It was suggested we put them out at stores in Horseshoe Bay, Britannnia Beach, etc.

Motion made to put out an order form for parents – unanimously approved.  Thanks Tracy!

 

8.0 Fundraising Event
Do we want to do more fundraising this year?  This September to December we will need to raise money for the field. No other big fundraisers for the year.
 

9.0 Sister School Update
We have decided that we are going to collect gently used tickle trunk items from the parents to clean up and package nicely.  We are going to collect and send it to the school.

From Amber: teachers are setting up sister school pen pals with our students.

10.0 Baby Shower
There will be a surprise baby shower for Miss Ross in the playschool room at 2:30pm Friday, May 2nd.  There is an envelope and card in the office to contribute to a group gift.  The teachers are creating a baby advice book with the students and also have a gift to present to Miss Ross.
 

11.0 Grad Committee
Grad committee wants to know if they can get money from PAC to help subsidize the Grad party.  They have asked for $240.  Motion made to give them the funds – Unanimously approved. 

 

12.0 Camping trip
Book by April 30th.  Cabins are $119 per night.  There was some confusion and overcharging by Riverside but that has since been fixed.  Potluck details to come.  
Usually we do soccer game or scavenger hunt.  If anyone wants to organize an event, please let Heather know.  Your contribution would be appreciated.
 

13.0 Sports Day
Details still to be determined.  Once we have a plan for joining Gleneagles, Heather to work out the details of a BBQ etc.
14.0 Nominations for PAC 2014-2015
Nominations need to be done by the 1st of June.  Nominations will have to come out by next meeting.  We could do a co-chair role where two people act as chair to ease the burden of the role.
 

15.0 Questions

Division question for next year.  We will know by end of the year if we will lose a division?  The short answer is yes, we will know.  There are 40 kids registered for next year – 22 for Kindergarten and Grade 1 combined.  Concern was expressed over the loss of a division, however the school will remain as fantastic as always even if we have the misfortune of losing a member of our brilliant teaching staff.  There was some discussion about what action parents can take to try and keep the division status quo.  Please speak to Amber or Sonia about this.

16.0 Next Meeting

Next meeting set for May 27th, 7pm.
Meeting is adjourned at 10:30am
 

Respectfully submitted,

Karyn Jones
 

 

